November 10, 2003

Mr. Peter E. Katz

Vice President Nine Mile Point

Nine Mile Point Nuclear Station, LLC
P.O. Box 63

Lycoming, NY 13093

SUBJECT:  Assessment Follow-up Letter - Nine Mile Point Nuclear Station, Unit 2
Dear Mr. Katz:

On, October 28, 2003, the NRC staff completed a quarterly review of Nine Mile Point Nuclear
Station, Unit 2. The assessment evaluated the performance indicators (PIs) and inspection
results. The purpose of this letter is to inform you of your safety performance during this period
and our plans for a future inspection at your facility.

Our review of Nine Mile Point Unit 2 third quarter 2003 performance identified that you have
crossed the threshold from Green to White for the “Unplanned Scrams Per 7000 Critical Hours”
PI. Specifically, there were four unplanned scrams since November, 2002. Three of these
were caused directly by equipment failure. As a result, we have assessed Nine Mile Point Unit
2 performance to be in the Regulatory Response column of the NRC’s Action Matrix.
Therefore, we plan to conduct a supplemental inspection in accordance with Inspection
Procedure 95001 following the completion of your root cause analysis. This inspection
procedure is conducted to provide assurance that the root causes and contributing causes of
the risk significant performance issues are understood, the extent of condition is identified, and
the corrective actions are sufficient to prevent recurrence.

Please inform Mr. James Trapp, Chief, Projects Branch 1, at 610-337-5186 within 14 days of
receipt of this letter of your schedule for completing your evaluation of the issues that led to this
White PI. Based on this information, we will schedule our supplemental inspection during a
mutually convenient time.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC'’s “Rules and Practice,” a copy of this letter will be
made available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from
the Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of the NRC’s document system (ADAMS).
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html
(the Public Electronic Reading Room).
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Please contact Mr. Trapp with any questions you may have regarding this letter.

Sincerely,

IRA/

A. Randolph Blough, Director
Division of Reactor Projects

Docket No. 50-410
License No. NPF-69

CC:

M. J. Wallace, President, Nine Mile Point Nuclear Station, LLC
J. M. Petro, Jr., Esquire, Counsel, Constellation Energy Group, Inc.
M. J. Wetterhahn, Esquire, Winston and Strawn
W. M. Flynn, President, New York State Energy, Research,
and Development Authority
C. Adrienne Rhodes, Chairman and Executive Director, State Consumer
Protection Board
P. D. Eddy, Electric Division, NYS Department of Public Service
Supervisor, Town of Scriba
C. Donaldson, Esquire, Assistant Attorney General, New York
Department of Law
J. R. Evans, LIPA
T. Judson, Central NY Citizens Awareness Network
Institute of Nuclear Power Operations (INPO)
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Distribution:  H. Miller, RA/J. Wiggins, DRA (1)
A. Randolph Blough, DRP
W. Lanning, DRS
B. Holian, DRP
R. Crlenjak, DRS
J. Trapp, DRP
N. Perry, DRP
J. Jolicoeur, RI EDO Coordinator
R. Laufer, NRR
P. Tam, PM, NRR
G. Vissing, NRR (Backup)
G. Hunegs, SRI - Nine Mile Point
B. Fuller, RI - Nine Mile Point
E. Knutson, RI - Nine Mile Point
DRS Branch Chiefs (5)
C. Bixler, DRP
J. Noggle, DRS
P. Frechette, DRS
D. Silk, DRS
D. Screnci, PAO
N. Sheehan, PAO
RidsNrrDipmlipb
Region | Docket Room (with concurrences)
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